STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS31111 / H0452

The purpose of this bill is to modernize the funding formula of the Idaho Digital Learning Academy (IDLA),
simplifying it to maintain transparency and public trust. It ensures that dollars appropriated to IDLA only go
towards the program and those appropriated for public schools go to public schools. It requires the Joint Finance
and Appropriations Committee to consider adjusting the funding level each year to compensate for Change in
Employee Compensation for teachers and education support staff. Additionally, this change guarantees funding
solely for students served by IDLA, providing long-term financial stability and retaining the program's agility
in responding to the needs of Idaho public schools.

FISCAL NOTE

For FY 2025, the Idaho Digital Learning Academy estimates 49,680 enrollments. At $430 per enrollment, the
estimated fiscal impact from state funds is $21,362,400. Using this formula will save the state almost $1.3
million for FY 2025, compared to the amount calculated in the agency request.

Contact:

Representative James Petzke
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).

Statement of Purpose / Fiscal Note Bill SOP/FN INTRODUCED: 01/31/2024, 10:10 AM



